VILLAGE OF NORTH UTICA

  801 South Clark Street

North Utica, IL 61373 

Committee of the Whole Meeting
October 27th, 2009
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I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Regular Village Board Meeting

II. Pledge of Allegiance

III. Roll Call

IV. Approval of Minutes -   September 22, 2009
V. Governmental Affairs Liaison

    1.) Christmas Walk in the Village – Nov. 29, 2009
VI. Finance Liaison 

1.) Donation request – Jingle Bell Run

2.) Donation request – Illinois Valley Pads 

3.) Changes to Website / Photos

4.) Municipal League Insurance Renewal

5.) Holloway Invoice – Portable restrooms
VII. Water & Sewer Liaison

1.) Questions Re:  Water Meter 

2.) Purchase of Aerator

3.) Lift Station – Grand Bear
VIII. Streets, Alleys & Lights Liaison
IX. Parks & Recreation Liaison

X. Police, Public Health & Safety Liaison
XI.    Clerk’s Report

1.) LaSalle County Board Meeting Minutes – September 14, 2009

2.) Purchase of replacement swing set – Neighbors Park

3.) Starved Rock Runners – November 1, 2009

4.) NCICG Dinner – November 12, 2009

5.) Carpet cleaning/floor sealing – Village Hall

XII.    Maintenance Department

1.) Estimate – purchase of Timer – New Water Tower lighting

2.) Update – pump / sewer plant 

3.) Department Update

XIII.    Engineer’s Report

1.) Update on Flood Inspections

2.) Update on Chlorinator – New Water Tower

3.) Information on possible grant opportunities – NCICG Mtg.

4.) Update ball field at Neighbor’s Park 

5.) Update - Pocivasek Property

6.) Update – Holland Property

XIV. Building/Zoning Officer Report

1.) Pool/Fence Permits

2.) Home Occupancy Permits

3.) Update

XV. Attorney’s Report

XVI. President’s Report

XVII. General Discussion of Village Affairs

XVIII. Executive Session

1.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees.

2.) Pending/Imminent Litigation

XIX. Possible Action regarding Executive Session Discussion

XX. Adjournment
The next meeting of the Village Of North Utica, Committee of the Whole, will be held on November 24, 2009





                                  



POSTED 10-23-09

Call to order:  At 7:05 pm the Village of North Utica Committee of the Whole meeting was called to order by Village President Fred Esmond who then led the Pledge of Allegiance. Present at the meeting were President Esmond, Village Clerk Laurie Gbur, and Trustees Gloria Alvarado, Ron Pawlak, Mary Pawlak, and Matt Jereb, Andrew Skoog and Kevin Stewart.  Also present was Village Engineer Kevin Heitz, Zoning Enforcement Officer Tom Brown, and Public Works Director Doug Jakse.  Absent from the meeting was Village Attorney Herb Klein.

Approval of Minutes:  It was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to approve the minutes of the September 22, 2009.


6 Yes 


Motion Carried

Governmental Affairs Liaison: Trustee Gloria Alvarado: Christmas in the Village will take place from 1:30 – 5:30 on November 29, 2009.  There will be Carriage rides, a barbershop quartet, and chili tasting.  There will also be caroling by the St. Mary’s Choir and the lighting of the Christmas Tree.  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to recommend a donation in an amount not to exceed $1100 toward the Christmas in the Village event.


6 Yes


Motion Carried
Finance Liaison: Trustee Matt Jereb:  After discussion was held, it was decided not to make a donation to Jingle Bell run or Illinois Valley Pads at this time.

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Stewart to recommend to approve changes be made to the website at a cost not to exceed $150.  Kathy Casstevens will give the Village permission to use her pictures at no charge.  CommonMan Technologies will be making the changes to the website.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to make the recommendation to pay the Municipal League Insurance renewal in 2 installments.  $15,304.53 on 11-20-09 and $15,304.53 on 6-11-09.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Discussion was held regarding the request by Holloway Portable Restrooms to pay for a cancelled order placed prior to the Burgoo.  It was decided that the Village is not responsible for any payment as the order was cancelled 2 days prior to the event.

Trustee Alvarado stated that the Lock & Dam would possibly donate sand if it is needed.  Estimates for the Fence and Backstop still need to be received. 

Water & Sewer Liaison: Trustee Ron Pawlak:  It was motioned by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to purchase an aerator for the Maintenance Department at a cost not to exceed $7500.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Discussion was held regarding the Lift Station located at Grand Bear Lodge.  The lock was broken and there are repairs to be made; Trustee Pawlak feels this should be the responsibility of Grand Bear and would like to determine a list of total damages and cost.  We may have to consider putting a 6 ft. fence around the lift station to avoid the problem in the future.  Doug Jakse will get the estimates on the repairs and the addition of the fence and report it at the next committee meeting.

Streets, Alleys & Lights Liaison:  Trustee Mary Pawlak:  No report

Park & Recreation Liaison: Trustee Andrew Skoog:  Mr. Doug Porter requested the approval to purchase fertilizer for the ball field at Danny Carey Park.  It was motioned by Trustee R. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to recommend the approval of the purchase of fertilizer for the field at a cost not to exceed $100. 


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Stewart to recommend the approval of rental of a chipper for use in removing brush at the new ball field, and for the purchase of dirt/topsoil for the ball field at a total cost not to exceed $3450.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Police, Public Health & Safety Liaison: Trustee Kevin Stewart:  Report was given on behalf of Chief Wren by Trustee Stewart.   The Police Dept. will possibly need to look at purchasing a new squad car next year.  Squad 993 has 96,000 miles on it and squad 991 has approx. 106,000 miles.

Clerk’s Report: Village Clerk Gbur stated that the minutes from the LaSalle County Board Meeting held on September 14, 2009 had been included in the packet.

It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Skoog to recommend the purchase of a replacement swing set for Neighbor’s Park at a cost not to exceed $1600; with the balance of approx. $1100 -after the $500 deductible is considered- to be refunded to the Village as payment for the Insurance claim.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was discussed about the upcoming event of Starved Rock Runners running in the Village during their run held on November 1, 2009.  

Maintenance Department:  The pump at the sewer plant was repaired.  A line on Mill and Church St. was repaired.  We are now a part of the IL-WARN Mutual Aid system for water and wastewater emergencies. The lights to the New Water Tower have been turned off at this time. The Village needs to look at cover for the salt for the winter season.

Engineer’s Report:  Regarding the flood inspections, Engineer Heitz is now looking at making arrangements to go inside the homes to do an assessment.

A meeting regarding the chlorinator for the new water tower will be held on Friday, October 30, 2009 to discuss the operations.

A meeting was held with NCICG regarding possible grant opportunities for the Village.  The meeting was attended by Engineer Heitz, and Trustee Gloria Alvarado.  The Village would need to complete a Village Income Survey to begin the application process for a grant.  Possible projects are Clarks Creek Flooding and Johnson St. water main.  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Skoog to recommend a cover letter be written and the process started for a survey to be conducted for the purpose of grant application; and for the purchase of 4 $50 gift certificates to be given to the names drawn from those returning their surveys.  It was also discussed going door- to – door.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Pocivasek Property – Doug Jakse will televise the culvert and try to determine the problem.

Holland Property- Doug will look into the issue with the storm sewer.

IDOT letter and status update- the 178 project could begin in the summer of 2010.  A meeting will need to be set up with Teng and the Village Board and the Engineer regarding the beautification project and the ITEP grant.

Building/Zoning Enforcement Officer:  Mr. Tom Brown gave a verbal update to the Board on recent permits issued within the Village.  

The Village needs to look into the Permits a little more closely.  Pools require a fence but we don’t always know when a pool is being installed because there is currently no permit needed for that.  So as a result pools are being put it without fences being installed around them.  This needs to be clarified, possibly by the Planning Commission.  

Also the Home Occupancy Permit needs to be reviewed as there are some discrepancies.

Attorney’s Report:  Village Attorney Herb Klein:  Absent from the meeting.

President’s Report:  The Village should consider the purchase of a new 4 x 4 pickup truck with a snow plow for the coming winter season.  President Esmond would like to get some bids if the Board approves.  After discussion, it was decided that the Village would go out for bids on a new pickup truck. 

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Stewart to recommend that the 315 W. Church St. property be demolished and the Village pay for the associated costs; ie, roll off dumpsters, etc. 


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to recommend the purchase of radio advertising at a cost not to exceed $139 for the annual Veteran’s Day Parade.


6 Yes

Motion Carried

General discussion of Village affairs:  No further discussion

At 8:50 pm, it was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to adjourn the meeting. 

               All in favor

               Motion Carried

The next regular Committee of the Whole meeting will be held on November 24, 2009 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________

Laurie A. Gbur / Village Clerk

Village of North Utica
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